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Upcoming Events 

The NLF yearly confer-

ence will be held on 

15th and 16th July 

2011. This coincides 

with our 10th Anniver-

sary and you are all in-

vited to the celebration. 

The nursery school children had a blast as a group of six missionaries dedicated 

their time for one week to be with them. During this time, they sang songs and 

played with them. They also read Bible stories for them and did some drawing 

with them. The children really enjoyed it all especially the Bible stories, refining 

their drawing and colouring skill and of course playing! 

Gina, a missionary who lives in Moshi brought a group of her friends from USA to 

the Primary school. They taught the children a lot about prophetic worship. They 

divided the children into four stations and taught; Worship through dance,       

Listening to God, Presenting what you have heard from God through pictures, and 

worship through singing. 

They also had a wonderful time with the staff ministering to them prophetically 

and encouraging them with the word of God to them for the moment. 

The Secondary school discipleship groups had get-togethers in their different 

groups as they closed school. It was a great time of joy, fun and food as they   

socialised with their facilitators and group members. They looked forward to   

seeing their relatives at home and prayed for each others time during their      

holidays. 

Onesmo Yusto, one of the famous gospel musicians in Tanzania visited the 

school and blessed the children with wonderful songs. He sang songs of          

encouragement to students who wanted to excel in their studies and songs of 

warning to the teenagers about living a chaste life. The message ran deep and 

you could evidently see it as the students and staff responded. 
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Discipleship group 

get together 

Fountain of Hope 

Children worship God   us-

ing different                   

instruments 

Children put in pictures what 

the Lord has shown them 



There was a classroom  dec-

oration competition in the 

school and Grade 2 emerged 

the winners! It was a very 

humbling and also            

encouraging thing to see the 

expectant bright little faces 

as their classrooms were 

judged. The panel of judges 

comprised of various staff 

from NLF. The little Grade 2 

children outdid the rest due 

to their creativity using    

paper work. They made little 

paper boxes for their ceiling 

decoration and ever had a 

flower vase and flowers 

made of paper! 

        Fountain of Love 

We thank 

God for His 

faithful care 

on the twins 

little Pedaya 

and Purity. 

They were 

hospitalized 

due to fever 

and rashes 

but the Lord 

delivered 

them and 

now they are 

completely 

healed. 

         Honor 

Pastor Ryan Hebling the resident missionary 

at NLF introduced this month’s theme as 

honor. We all have to honor one another. We 

have to remember there is a pot of gold in 

each of us and see how to dig that out. Here 

is what he had to say “Here at New Life  

Foundation we are training the children to 

honor one another above themselves 

(Romans 12:10). 

“Be devoted to one another in brotherly love, 

honor one another above yourselves.” 

We believe honor is an attitude of the heart 

that manifests in how we think about and 

speak about/to God, each other and        

ourselves.  When we accurately acknowledge 

the eternal value that each human being 

possesses we honor them.  This releases life 

and blessing. 

It is important to honor others even when 

they don’t deserve it.  As we speak to one 

another and treat one another in an        

honoring way, we create a new standard for 

individuals to reach for.  As we honor one 

another Christ is honored.   An environment 

of honor brings encouragement and faith 

that allows God’s children to fulfill their  

destiny in Him.  Ultimately God is glorified 

when His people walk in honor! 

  

One of the Secondary school 

children-Emmanuel Paul has 

done NLF proud. He is a        

multi-talented boy in sports. He 

was elected as one of the best 

players in the zone and traveled 

to different towns in the country 

to represent the Kilimanjaro   

region where our school is. This 

opportunity enabled him to 

share out his testimony       

wherever he went. Blessed be 

God for shining through this 

young man.  

Pedaya and Purity of      

Fountain of Zoe 

 Zoe 

                  Sports 
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Children pray for          

missionaries 

Classroom decoration 

   Deliverance prayers 

Emmanuel Paul 

All the staff were involved in 

chain prayer for one of the   

little children in Primary school 

who had been having evil    

spiritual attacks. He is now   

doing very well. Another one 

from Secondary school who had 

the same problem was also       

ministered to through prayer 

and we believe the Lord is    

doing a work in him. He       

denounced the works of     

darkness and all the witchcraft 

paraphernalia he had was set 

ablaze. 

   Free from bondage 
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10 YEARS OF RAISING AN ARMY FOR THE LORD: 

(1Sam 2:7) 

The LORD impoverishes and makes wealthy; he humbles and he exalts. 

 

(1Sam 2:8) 

He lifts the weak from the dust; he raises the poor from the ash heap to 

seat them with princes and to bestow on them an honored position. The 

foundations of the earth belong to the LORD, and he has placed the world 

on them. 

 

Dear Friends, supporters and parents of our children, 

We cannot dare to begin telling what we have done for the past ten years. If we will start telling what we 

have done in the past ten years then we will need to confess that we have been weak and vulnerable, we 

have been beaten and defeated in several areas. But if we will tell you what the Lord has done then we have a 

lot to tell. We will tell you on how he has changed us from glory to glory. How he is using those that the 

world would call trash, but he has made them treasure. 

He has promised that “HE GIVES VISION AND PROVISION FOR THE VISION” He makes the weak strong and 

poor rich. We thank God for his faithfulness and we thank you for being there for us. 

You are our partners in the work that we are doing for the children.  

Children are the hope for our country, our church and our future. The only hope for the transformation of 

the nation will be the children who are trained in the way they should go. 

I would like to repeat again what I have said in the previous newsletters, since these are the words that fill 

our hearts. 

We are blessed to have people like you from around the world who have tirelessly kept on supporting us. I 

have said again that when the Lord spoke to us that “we should build him an army” little did Josephine and I 

know that it will be effective right away when these children are still in school and as young as elementary 

school children. 

The army is already there doing great things for the Lord. One of the messages on children ministry that has 

kept on speaking to me is GOD WANTS TO USE CHILDREN FOR HIS OWN GLORY. 

The story in Luke 19:29-34 talks about Jesus sending Disciples to untie an untrained young colt and bring 

him to Jesus. He told the Disciples and if anyone asks you why are you untying the colt tell him “THE MASTER 

has a need of him”  

We need to set free the children and make them ready for the master’s use. There will be a lot of question 

on why are we Involving children in the ministry and in other Christian activities. The simple answer is THE 

MASTER HAS A NEED OF THEM.  

We are in the last days and God is pouring his Spirit upon all flesh. Just as this young donkey was an         

instrument in carrying Jesus on his triumphant entry into Jerusalem. The children will usher in the coming of 

the Lord. If it wasn’t for your prayer and material support we could not have been where we are. We started 

in 2001 so 10 years have passed and we have a lot of testimonies of God’s faithfulness to tell.  

 

 

 

                       Words from Pastor Glorious Shoo 

NEW LIFE FOUNDATION 

            New Life Foundation , PO Box  6733 , Moshi , Tanzania , East Africa.       newlifefoundationtz@gmail.com 
www.ministrytochildren.org    USA: www.nlfusa.org   New Zealand: www.nlf.org.nz      Norway: www.new-life.no 



 

                             Prayer requests and thanksgiving 

 

Pray that the Lord may provide all the 

physical needs of the children 

Pray that the Lord may minister    

personally to the emotional needs of 

the children 

Pray that God may plant His word in 

the children’s hearts and it shall not 

be erased 

Pray that God will raise the spiritual 

standard of the staff so that they are 

able to minister to the children     

correctly 

 We started with the following: 

1.Vocational Training. – FOJ –  Fountain of Joy 

 2. Training for the Children workers and Outreach for the children – FOL – Fountain of Love 

3. Nursery School then Primary School and now Secondary School – FOH-Fountain of Hope  

4. Next year we will begin form 5 then form  6 

5. By the year 2013 we will begin our university by the name of Fountain of Hope University. Our aim is to 

build a University of its Kind in Africa where the best leaders will be raised. 

6. We will soon construct a center for the children ministry where children ministers from around the world 

will be trained. 

We are now incorporated in a) Canada b) New Zealand c) Norway. We have representative in South Korea and 

now the Lord is taking us to UK. 

God has been calling the supporters from around the world who have come and been part of great 

things that God is doing. God is raising for himself people that will do according to what is in His 

heart and his mind. The reports and testimonies that you read are stories of God’s faithfulness and 

commitment to keep His word. 

To Him be all the Glory and honor and power. 

Thank you for being part of what God has done. 

From the servant of the little ones and for the Glory of God. 

             

PASTOR GLORIOUS AND JOSEPHINE SHOO 

 

Thank God for healing children and 

staff who have been sick 

Thank God for providing shelter, food 

and clothing for many children who 

would otherwise not have had them  

Thank God for keeping the children 

safe from danger and protecting them 

Thank God for providing godly      

trainers for the children 
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